
[bookmark: _GoBack]Brookline Commission for Diversity, Inclusion and Community Relations Meeting
March 27, 2019 6:30-8:30pm Public Health Building – Denny Room (Lower Level)

Commissioners present: Sandy Batchelder, Malcolm Cawthorne, Jessica Chicco (arrived later), Joan Lancourt, Robert Lepson, Kelly Race, Kea van der Ziel

Liaisons present: Bernard Greene (Select Board), Vishni Samaraweera, (BHS), Phil Harrington (Police)

Not present: Sean Jaynes, Suzanne Federspiel (School Committee), Michael Gropman (Police), Lloyd Gellineau (Office of Diversity Inclusion and Community Relations & CDO)


Malcolm agreed to take minutes at Kelly’s request.

The meeting was called to order at 6:39pm.

Kelly read aloud a message from Sean Jaynes. Sean is resigning from the CDICR because Sean, Misty and their family are moving out of Brookline. The email message is attached at the end of the minutes. Sean will be missed from the commission.

Approval of Minutes
Sandy motioned to approve the minutes of the February 20th meeting with the correction of one typo. Kea seconded and the vote was 5 approved, 1 abstention (Jessica arrived after the vote).

Public Hearing on Warrant Articles
There was a discussion on whether to hold a public hearing on warrant articles which deal with diversity issues at the next CDICR meeting on April 24th, before the May Town Meeting.    It was agreed that the CDICR will hear Warrant Articles 17, 20, 25, 26, 27, 28, and 29 for potential endorsement.  The CDICR will announce the public hearing, invite petitioners, and communicate the process for public comment and submission of written comment.  The actions were motioned by Jessica and seconded by Kea; the vote was approved unanimously to hold the public meeting on the aforementioned Warrant Articles.

Kelly communicated a request by the petitioners for WA 25 & 26 to meet in advance of the public hearing with commissioners to discuss the warrant articles and gain feedback. All of the commissioners expressed a willingness to individually or in pairs.

Checks and Balances in Town government
There was a discussion about the Town’s government and checks and balances.  We discussed whether there are the repercussions for actions by government and elected officials within the Town government structure.  It was mentioned that there was a post mortem for Town Meeting and the moderator apologized for their poor behavior during the Fall Town Meeting.  Some of the following philosophical questions were asked and discussed: How does the CDICR or anyone else find remedies to issues of power and potential abuses of power?  Why would a citizen file a complaint if there is no potential for recourse?  If there is bullying as presented in a public meeting, what could be the course of action? The commission would like to see an annual summary of complaints to Lloyd’s office It was suggested that the CDICR bylaw be revisited



Upcoming Events
April 24 will be the next Police Training for the community.  Due to limited space people will need to get tickets through an Eventbrite link (tickets are free).  There was positive feedback on the March 13 event that several commissioners attended. BPD has been approved to get a comfort dog to help de-escalate situations as well as to help in special situations around work with different populations (children, autism, community building, etc.).  Joan asked for an update on the body-camera discussion with the Police Chief.

The Brookline Rotary breakfast is Saturday, March 30 at the BHS cafeteria.  The idea was floated that this would be a good location for a pop-up Town Hall.  Kelly volunteered to attend and set up a table for the CDICR if she has some help. Kea agreed to attend as well.

Brookline Youth Awards will be held at the Coolidge Corner Theater on April 10 at 7pm.

Indigenous Peoples’ Day Celebration meeting on April 10 at 4pm in the Public Health Building.

The annual Day of Dialogue at BHS and a Race Reels will be on April 4.

Fair Housing Committee Update
The committee had a meeting with Roger Blood. Chair of the Housing Board (BHB). They discussed the fee developers pay instead of having low-income units and having accessory apartments which isn’t an issue in Brookline. The Housing Authority is waiting for the Governor’s bill to pass so that zoning laws can be changed by a majority vote in towns as opposed to the currently required 2/3 vote. There is a Town discussion on turning a parking deck in Brookline Village into low-income housing by keeping the underground lot and building above.  BHB is working to promote the market value units to diverse populations. The committee wants to have a meeting with Joan’s contact to promote diverse policies in housing.

Employment Committee Update 
The committee met with Lisa Richardson, HR Director for the Schools.  She spoke about the success in hiring last year and recruiting for this year. Some key changes have been posting district-wide jobs for paraprofessionals and a single new hire orientation day. 

The CDICR needs to work on recruiting, this maybe an agenda item in the near future.

Jessica motioned to adjourn, seconded by Joan, meeting adjourned at 8:40pm.

Next meeting will be the public hearing on April 24, 2019.



Email from Sean Jaynes to Lloyd Gellineau and Kelly Race, March 25, 2019


Hello,
I would like to say that it has been an honor to serve with such dedicated and driven people. The work being done is crucial. We have done a lot of good things in and for this community, but there is so much left to do. I have enjoyed my time on the commission and meeting so many interesting and different people. I am officially stepping down from the commission as my family and I will be moving to Newton on Saturday March 30th, we had decided to look at places and this has all happened very quickly for us. My number and email will remain the same so please feel free to reach out . Finally I would like you all to remember not to get so caught up with policy that you leave out the people who you are making policy for .The commission is a place not for individual agendas but a unified one and with that focus I believe this commission can go far and some really great things. Remember the Key is community. Once people get out of their comfort zones and actually go to where the minority community is, stop trying to save them and start treating them as equals the town will finally turn that corner. I wish you all the best in all of your endeavors, and it truly has been a pleasure.

Sincerely 
Sean M. Jaynes 
Commissioner for Diversity, Inclusion, and Community Relation
(please feel free to share with the commission) 

